

## UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA TWIN CITIES

Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455 (612) 624-5400

—→May 7, 1986

Mary W. Lasker, President ALBERT & MARY LASKER FOUNDATION 865 First Avenue, 14A New York, NY 10017

Dear Ms. Lasker:

This letter is in enthusiastic support of the idea that the NHLBI Lipid Research Center's Coronary Primary Prevention Trial should be considered for the Lasker Award. This trial, so effectively carried out by investigators around the country and under NHLBI leadership, has done more than any other single study to influence the course of medical practice and public policy on cardiovascular disease in this country. It provided the final evidence which established congruence between clinical, laboratory and population observations on the effect of serum cholesterol lowering. Its interpretation and appropriate extrapolation to public health policy is based on the consistency of LRC-CPPT experimental findings with observational findings in populations studied over the years. Because it tested the basic cholesterol-lowering hypothesis, as well as the lowering effect in high risk, middle-aged people, it properly has implications for medical treatment and for public health recommendations.

For its excellent design, implementation and interpretation, for the centrality of its influence on public policy and practice, and for the uniqueness of its impact in the long series of researches on causes and prevention of atherosclerosis, I believe the Coronary Primary Prevention Trial deserves consideration by the Lasker Foundation.

Sincerely yours

Henry Blackburn, M.D.

Professor and Director

HB:st

Di. Dette